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On Thursday evening at 7:30 pm Mrs. Song came to speak to members at Lancaster Gate. In all over 100 members 
attended, representing HQ, North London and East London Communities. The MC for the event was Simon Cooper and 
after an opening prayer, the video which included Father’s last prayer was shown. Since the prayer was transcribed in 
English with the English narration by Kwon Jin Nim. It was very moving and many members were moved to tears. 
 
Mrs. Song’s talk was very upbeat and also very insightful as she shared in a very honest way about her experiences with 
True Father and especially her questions about the long HDH sessions and Father’s very direct way of speaking about the 
sexual organs. She shared about the lessons she learned as she realized how much effort Father was making to try and get 
through our concepts to help us understand the ideal of CIG. 
 
Her words and spirit were very comforting to many members who were adjusting to life without the physical presence of 
True Father. 
 
Mrs. Yong Cheon Song in South London Community 
London, Tuesday, 4 September, 2012 
 
With only 24 hours’ notice, many brothers and sisters, both 1st and 2nd gens, came together to welcome Mrs. Song to 
South London Peace Embassy on Tuesday evening. The hall was packed. Just two days earlier we received the news of 
True Father's passing and we felt members were very happy to have this opportunity to get together and be with each 
other. 
 
We started the evening with singing some songs and reading Hoon Dok Hae, a passage from the inaugural speech of the 
WFWP back in 1992. Then we watched True Father's last prayer together; first in Korean, then went through sentence by 
sentence with translation from Mrs Song. 
 
After watching the full video, Mrs Song shared deeply from her heart; some personal realizations, her experience with 
True Parents, insights and conveyed the love of True Parents and how True Father has really accomplished everything. 
Her words were very comforting and embracing. There was a feeling a deep grieving and loss, but the atmosphere was 
very beautiful. 
 
Mrs. Song expressed how she felt she had to come and visit brothers and sisters. We are truly grateful for that - it was 
what we all needed. 
 
(Sorry, we don't have any pictures) 
 


